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Waterloo Day Club Commemoration 
 
 
The 18th of June falling this year on a Sunday, a club held in commemoration of that day met at 
Ludgershall on Monday, the 19th, when the morning was ushered in by the ringing of bells, and a 
band played in front of the Crown Inn.  At eleven o’clock, the members, amounting to one hundred 
and twenty-one, attended the parish church to hear an appropriate sermon preached by the Rev. J. 
Harrison.   
 
After Divine service, the members partook of the good old English fare, which was served up as usual 
in Mr. and Mrs. Lane’s excellent style.  The cloth being removed and the usual loyal and other toasts 
proposed and received with hearty goodwill, the lads and lasses showed their skill in dancing to a few 
of Mr. J. Beams’s favourite tunes, and at nine o’clock they separated, and returned to their respective 
homes highly delighted with their day’s recreation.       
 
Salisbury and Winchester Journal, 24 June 1848 
 


